
Council on Aging 
Room 135, 18 Jacobs Road Municipal Building 

Minutes Thursday, November 21, 2024 
 
Present: Anne Emmet, Margaret Freeman, Donna Hyytinen, Lyra Johnson-Fuller, Sue Lively, 

Cathy Tallen.  
Guest: Cynthia Johnson (Action Team). 
 
Meeting called to order at 1:30 p.m. 
 
Review Agenda: none. 
 

M/S/P Cathy, Anne, unanimous: to approve the 10-17-2024 minutes as amended.  
 

Follow-up Notes: Alice was pleased to learn about the temporary salary increase in salary. 
• Earlier announcement of meal menu requested. 
• Additional grant surveys needed for senior meal and foot clinic. 
• Meal budget $4-7 per person; $350 shopping budget per month; permission given to go 

over budget for holiday meal. 
• Article in next Heath Herald to feature Alice and types of meals, with pictures and 

possible recipe. Pictures at the December meal; Lyra to draft article for next meeting. 
• Idea for cooking class: demonstration or hands-on? Numbers and reservations suggested 

if the latter. Library to lead on organizing to include intergenerational participation. 
 

Financial news: Sue was not able to meet with the accountant but spoke with Hilma. Resolved 
issue on accounts to deposit Church Street grant. Decision made to work with Hilma on financial 
issues. Need to put in request for change in revolving fund for senior meal at next year’s ATM. 
 
Senior Program Report: Attached. Alice needs extra help with pots and pans at end of meal. 
Lyra will reach out for someone to volunteer for tech support. 
 
Town Survey: Cynthia and Dena meeting tomorrow to work on spreadsheet. Need volunteers to 
help collate surveys. Lyra to set up Grief Support Group in the New Year; Cynthia will facilitate. 
 
Heath Holiday Craft Fair: Saturday, December 7 from 10-2:00 pm in the Atrium. Anne gave 
details of arrangements for eleven vendors and Ladies Aid. Needs help at 8:00 am to set up 
tables and remove afterwards. The Senior Room will be open for luncheon, with donation jar for 
refreshments. Menu: vegetarian chili and cornbread, ham&cheese wraps and egg salad 
sandwiches; donuts for vendors, and Ladies Aid Bake sale. 
 
Patio Update: Will and Anne Emmet were thanked for helping plant up to 200 daffodils in front 
of the red fence. Brian DeVriese has been asked to design a patio plan so that materials, costs, 
and funding can be determined. Steve Thane has agreed to join the group. 
 
SPC description and Town donation letter: postponed to future meeting. 

 
Next meeting: Thursday December 19 at 1:30 p.m. 

 
M/S/P Margaret, Cathy, unanimous: to adjourn the meeting at 3:02 p.m. 
  



 


